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uPtake update 
DPIRD presented results of the 2020 monitoring season to a seminar of technical 
stakeholders including fertiliser company agronomists, Murdoch and UWA researchers, 
catchment group members and other members of the Technical Reference Group. 
 
HEWA – Healthy Estuaries WA 
Video training and field training has taken place for farmers to able to use a battery 
powered drill and auger to sample their properties. Sampling is taking place in catchments 
around the coast and shared equipment is being moved around the properties as well as 
some final in-field training taking place. All sampling should be completed by mid-January. 
 
 
 


